
 
 
January 18, 2024 

 
The Honorable Charles Schumer  
Majority Leader 
United States Senate  
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
The Honorable Mitch McConnell  
Minority Leader 
United States Senate  
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 

The Honorable Mike Johnson 
Speaker 
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
The Honorable Hakeem Jeffries  
Minority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515

 
Dear Majority Leader Schumer, Speaker Johnson, Minority Leader McConnell, and Minority 
Leader Jeffries:  
 
We write to express our strong support for reauthorization of the Undetectable Firearms Act 
(UFA), which is set to expire on February 2, 2024. The UFA has helped keep Americans safe in 
public spaces that utilize metal detection to prevent the admittance of firearms, including at the 
thousands of events that our organizations host each year.  
 
The safety of the millions of fans, participants, and other personnel who attend our events is our 
top priority. Our organizations work in close coordination with federal, state, and local law 
enforcement and rely on advanced security procedures, including metal detector screening, to 
ensure the safety of our events. Allowing the UFA to sunset would hinder our ability to prevent 
firearms from entering stadiums and arenas and reduce the fan safety measures in place at our 
events. 
 
Both parties in Congress have long recognized the importance and effectiveness of the UFA, as 
the law has been reauthorized on a bipartisan basis three times in its 35-year existence. We urge 
you to reauthorize this critical law so that our organizations can continue to keep our fans safe.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.  
 

Sincerely,   
 
Cathy Lanier      David L. Thomas 
Chief Security Officer     VP, Security and Ballpark Operations 
National Football League    Major League Baseball 
 
Leon Newsome     Jeff Stonebreaker  
Chief Security Officer     SVP of Safety & Security 
National Basketball Association   Major League Soccer  
 



 
 
Jared Maples      Bill Rhodes 
Chief Security Officer     Managing Director, Security    
National Hockey League    NASCAR 
 
Dan Gavitt 
SVP of Basketball 
NCAA 


